
Road Committee 
October 31, 2017 

 
The Road Committee met Tuesday, October 31, 2017, at 12:00 PM in the Police Jury Meeting Room of 
the Jackson Parish Courthouse, 500 E. Court Street, Room 301, Jonesboro, Louisiana.  Members present:   
Ms. Amy Magee, Mr. Eddie Langston and Mr. Lynn Treadway.  Also present: Mr. Todd Culpepper and 
Ms. Maxie Monroe 
 
The meeting was called to order by the chair, Ms. Magee.  Mr. Treadway gave the invocation and Mr. 
Langston led the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Public Comments: 
Residents of Ranger Road, Terri McCullin, Benson Bennett, and Nelda Bennett asked that the Jury keep 
Ranger Road out of the Parish Road System. 
Mr. Todd Culpepper stated that Weyerhauser has agreed to allow Range Resources access to their well 
using one of their alternate routes. 
John Richards from Range Resources wanted to know the process for taking roads out of the Parish 
Road System and how the public is notified.   
 
Paul Riley updated the Committee that Lamkin Road is waiting for the activity to slow down with Range 
Resources rig before any work is done. 
 
The Committee discussed setting up a road removal policy that wouldn’t block access to utilities and 
that would alert the public in advance when a road is to be taken out of the system. 
 
Paul Riley presented the 2018-2020 Road Priority lists that will be given to the Jury at the Regular 
Meeting. 
 
The Committee discussed planning more funds on maintenance of roads to try to reduce the need for 
overlaying. 
 
The Committee discussed the options of taking a portion of Bermie Dark Road out of the Parish Road 
system as requested by the residents of that portion of the road.   
 
The Committee discussed putting up speed bumps on Styles Ranch Road as requested by Longstraw 
Baptist Church.   
 
Motion Mr. Treadway, seconded Mr. Langston to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 


